Minutes of Public Meeting 

January 24, 2011

Chevy Chase Advisory Neighborhood Commission 3/4G
Chevy Chase Community Center

5601 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20015.

1. Call to Order and Quorum.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chair Thompson.  Commissioners present: Thompson, McCarthy, Beach, Griffin, Cook, and Sewell; absent: Engel.  A quorum was declared.

2. Attendees.  Approximately 30 persons were present. 

3. Agenda.  The agenda was agreed by vote of 6-0.

4. Commissioner Announcements.  Commissioner Beach reported that Pepco is in the process of replacing 28 utility poles that are in deteriorating condition in public space.  Pepco said in its news release that they remain committed to minimizing the impact on trees.  Pole replacement will begin the week of January 24th and continue through March.  The work will be performed along 29th Street, Kanawha Street to McKinley Street; McKinley Street, 29th Street to 32nd Street; McKinley Street to Rittenhouse Street; Rittenhouse, 32nd Street to 29th Street, and the 2800 and 2900 blocks of Kanawha Street.  Several members of the audience pointed out that in prior pole replacements, the old poles had been left and hence there were 2 poles rather than one as the old poles held the cable and other wires.  Judi Gold of Councilmember Bowser’s office said that problem could be addressed through the Councilmember’s office.  Commissioner Griffin suggested that Urban Forestry be invited to an ANC meeting in the near future to discuss urban canopy and how to reconcile tree pruning with the preservation of trees. 
5. Community Announcements/ Comments.  A representative of Councilmember Cheh’s office said that the Councilmember would hold community discussion of DC Water, including the DC Water bills that many residents are contesting.
6. Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA).   Chair Charles Brodsky and Executive Director Fred Moosally made a short presentation regarding ABRA rules and the role of ANCs.  They invited Commissioners to attend one of their training sessions.  They announced that the license previously held by Senor Pepper’s has been transferred to a new licensee (Blue 44) which expects to open in early February.  They were questioned about taking out unfinished bottles of wine ordered and partially consumed at a restaurant.  DC law now permits customers of restaurants to take out unfinished bottles of wine with a receipt from the restaurant.  The ABRA were unaware of this problem and will advise licensees of this provision of the new law.
7. Rock Creek Livability II Study.  Chair Thompson provided some background on the genesis of this study: speed bumps on the 3700 block of Morrison Street had generated comments from adjoining streets and others, who felt that these bumps were causing traffic to divert to other streets in this neighborhood. Other residents also complained about speed humps in their neighborhoods and at the same time, residents of many streets throughout our area applied to DDOT in favor of the installation of speed humps.  After considerable ANC requests to DDOT to establish a policy regarding “traffic calming,” including speed humps, this resulted in DDOT’s establishment of the “Livability Study” which includes much of Ward 3 (borders include areas from Broad Branch Road west to Massachusetts Avenue; north to Western Avenue and south to Nebraska Avenue). The Chair noted that a second “livability study” (Rock Creek West I) is expected for the area east of Broad Branch Road.  For the Livability II study, there have been several public meetings, including representatives of ANCs and CAPA, as well as surveys of residents.  The final recommendations are available at www.rockcreekwest2livability.com.   
Commissioner McCarthy reported that within the ANC3 /4 area, the chief concern is Chevy Chase Circle, where there is the second highest accident rate in the study area.  Consequently, the study assessed the Circle and recommended traffic lights on Western Avenue (east and west), feeding into the Circle, during rush hours. Other recommendations for street amelioration for our ANC include 41st Street; Chevy Chase Parkway; Livingston Street; and Oliver Street. 
8. Scope of Oregon Avenue Reconstruction Project (Military Road to Western Avenue.  The Chair provided background and a general discussion of the project. He said that DDOT provided plans for a complete reconstruction of the road, including sidewalks, gutters, curbs, etc., which are now being considered in the Environmental Assessment study by relevant agencies (DDOT, NPS).  Two community meetings have been held, taking in community comments and there are presently 3-4 designs for the road being developed by Parsons (the engineering consultant) that include what is feasible in terms of legal, safety, and other design features.  The Chair asked several questions for the public to consider, including what the role of the ANC should be in this discussion.  It is expected that DDOT & Parsons will present specific proposals for consideration. Commissioners and the audience (mainly residents of Oregon Avenue and streets affected by the project) suggested that the ANC role should be one of facilitating discussion between DDOT and residents on this project at an ANC public meeting.  Consequently, when options are available, it is expected that the ANC will hold a meeting on the plan options.
9. Commission Business.
a.   Updates: none  

b. The Minutes of the January 10 meeting were approved by vote of 6-0.

c.   Checks: $92.46 –Verizon (January); $25.00 ANC Security Fund; $1,500.00 NW Neighbors Village (fall 2010 grant) were approved by vote of 6-00.
d.    Possible items for the next meeting, February 28: Announcement of Spring Grant Period (for March applications); request for letter of support for restoration of Takoma Theatre. 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately at approximately 9:10 PM.  
The next scheduled meeting of the Commission is February 28, 2011.
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